Intrapartum Care
Professor Andrew Shennan
On 9th December 2022 the Clinical Network Intrapartum Care Group were fortunate to be joined by Professor Andrew Shennan at the expert group meeting. 
Andrew Shennan is a Professor of Obstetrics at King’s College, London and Clinical Director of South London Clinical Research Network, Chair of the FIGO Preterm Birth Committee (2012-23) and Chair of Action on Pre-eclampsia UK charity. He specialises in clinical trials in antenatal and intrapartum care and has published more than 500 peer reviewed research reports.
Professor Shennan joined the Intrapartum Cared Group to present about steroid use in pregnancy. A recording of the session can be found by following this link https://nhsengland-my.sharepoint.com/:v:/g/personal/paula_elliott_england_nhs_uk/EW9c_3TltYpGp0DM0BXsOLoB4dig4kbbsPkliPPj9nw_KA?isSPOFile=1 
Preterm Birth
North East and North Cumbria Clinical Network are working collaboratively with Yorkshire and Humber Clinical Network to produce a joint Neonatal Off Pathway Review Template. The template includes an antenatal risk assessment, triage of care, transfer decisions, antenatal optimisation and delivery details. The impact of the template will be to initiate a peer review and therefore share learning and actions from the event. The Networks are on track to use this template from April 2023.
Fetal Medicine
This Network Group are in the process of reviewing clinical guidelines which are ready to be updated. The group is working collaboratively with the Intrapartum Care Group and the Maternal Medicine Group. The guidelines will be co-produced with patient public voice representatives.
Maternal Medicine
The group is working collaboratively with the Intrapartum Care Group and the Maternal Medicine Group to update the large for gestational age guideline.
Patient Reported Outcome Measures (PROMs) funding and software has been introduced to allow feedback to be collected from women and birthing people. There is an intention to recruit from the PROMs group for a patient public voice representative.
The next Maternal Medicine meeting in April is planned as an in-person event.
Maternity Patient Safety Learning Network
An in-person meeting took place on 12th December 2022. An exciting opportunity to share learning through discussion and an opportunity to network with colleagues. The group were joined at the event by a member of NHS Resolution who spoke about why Early Notification (EN) exists and its impact, the second Annual Early Notification Report and changes in reporting for EN cases.
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